
 
PTY LTD

 ABN 98 137 526 919

Tom Russell Mob: 0429 845 505 email: thehorsevet@hotmail.com

3 Apr 2024 

Re: “Rambition" trained by Mr P Kearney 

The above horse has Grade IV recurrent laryngeal neuropathy and had a laryngoplasty and left 
ventriculocordectomy (‘tie-back surgery’) performed today. Post-operative endoscopy showed 
excellent abduction.  

Instructions regarding the post-operative care of the horse will be provided with the horse at the 
time of discharge. 

The horse should have a three month spell before returning to work. An endoscopic examination 
prior to being put back in work may be useful to ensure adequate arytenoid abduction at that time. 

Should you have any further queries, please feel free to contact me on the number above. 

Signed, 

 
Tom Russell BVMS MACVSc Diplomate ECVS 
Registered Specialist in Equine Surgery 
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